APPENDIX E

JOINT MEETING BETWEEN CARLISLE CITY COUNCIL EXECUTIVE AND

CARLISLE LOCAL COMMITTEE

Notes of a Joint Meeting between Carlisle City Council Executive and Carlisle Local Committee held on 19 July 2004 at 4 pm at The Civic Centre, Carlisle.
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PART I – ITEMS CONSIDERED IN THE

PRESENCE OF THE PUBLIC AND PRESS

1. TERMS OF REFERENCE FOR JOINT FORUMS

Mr Sheard reminded Members of the previous discussions at meetings of this Group regarding Joint Neighbourhood Forums. Although many members of both Councils were happy with the way many Forums were run on a joint basis at the present time, it was considered that some basic formal Terms of Reference should be agreed. A series of points relating to principles and procedures were put forward as outline Terms of Reference for Joint Neighbourhood Forum meetings. Under these Terms of Reference the main changes would be “behind the scenes” and related to administrative systems to be put in place to ensure that comments/decisions were relayed promptly to the relevant Council.

Members considered whether it would be appropriate to set out some guidelines on chairing of Forum meetings, however, it was considered that this should be left to the individual Forum concerned. If a member of either Council felt they were being precluded from opting to take the chair by another member, this would be investigated.

The City Council had indicated that they would put forward some grant monies to Neighbourhood Forums and consideration was given to how this would work in practice. It may be that the City Council allocation could be handed over to the County Council at the beginning of the year or that the City Council could be invoiced on a quarterly basis.  Subject to clarification of the legal position, the least bureaucratic option for passing the money between the two Councils would be introduced.

The Terms of Reference needed to be approved by the City Council and they would be reported to the Local Committee at its meeting on 30 July 2004.

In summing up, Members agreed that there was a need for comments to be passed quickly between the County and the City Councils, possibly building onto the City Council’s existing customer contact arrangements. There would be some minor administrative changes along these lines, however, the aim would be for Joint Forums to be run as simply and efficiently as possible following a similar format to that which had operated in some Forum areas for a number of years.

The City Council undertook to have the Terms of Reference considered by the City Council meeting and to continue to investigate the provision of a grants budget to be allocated to Forums.

The Meeting ended at 4.50 pm

